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1.0 INTRODUCTION

The Final EIR for the Precise Development Plan and Desalination Plant project contains
a comprehensive disclosure and analysis of potential environmental effects associated
with the implementation of the Precise Development Plan and Desalination Plant project.
In addition, the Final EIR contains responses to public comments received during the
public review period held on the Draft EIR. Following publication of the Final EIR and
distribution of responses to commenting parties, certain parties continued to submit
comments up to and including testimony given at the project's public hearing held by the
City of Carlsbad Planning Commission on the project on May 3, 2006. In order to
address all issues raised by the public on the proposed project and provide comprehensive
disclosure and documentation of environmental issues associated with the project, the
following additional responses to comments are provided and are hereby incorporated
into the Final EIR for consideration by the Carlsbad City Council.

A review of the materials submitted to the City and of the draft minutes of the May 3,
2006, Planning Commission Hearing, identified two primary issues that would benefit
from additional clarification:

1) Operation of the desalination plant independent of the Encina Power Station
(EPS); and,

2) Water conservation as an "alternative" to the proposed project.

2.0 BACKGROUND

Issue 1: Operation of the Desalination Plant as a stand alone facility - separate
from the EPS

The description of baseline conditions and the basis for the analysis in the Final EIR
assumes the continued operation of the Encina Power Station (EPS) within the
parameters of its historical operating conditions. This approach is based on a
determination by the City that such a baseline condition reflects reasonably foreseeable
circumstances, and therefore appropriately characterizes existing baseline conditions, in
accordance with guidance provided by CEQA. Moreover, all relevant city permits
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